
Maloy Water Supply Corporation 
Board of Directors Meeting 

May 22, 2023 
7:00 p.m. 

 
Meeting called to order with a quorum established. 
 
Board Members 
Sheila Bushong -yes 
Daniel Clark - yes 
Chris Cooper - no 
Glen Moses - no 
Iryn Thrash - yes 
 
Shannon Baker (Operations Manager) - yes 
 
Meeting minutes from February 27, 2023 were tabled until next meeting – since Chris wasn’t in 
attendance to present them. 
 
Officer Reports: 
Daniel provided the Treasurers Report (see attached).  He noted that invoices had been paid for: 

a. Audit 
b. Insurance 
c. Repairs 
d. Annual website fee 
e. Annual RBS billing 
f. Chlorine which increased from $300 to $600 

 
Iryn moved to accept the Treasurers Report and Sheila seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 
 
Shannon distributed copies of the Annual Financial Report compiled by Rutherford, Taylor & Company, 
P.C.  (see attached) 
 
It was noted that there is an excess amount of $1,493 in the reserve account to meet the requirements 
of the Texas Water Development Board loan reserve.  It was also noted that there is a deficit of $566 in 
the reserve account to meet the requirements of the Customer Meter Deposits.  Chris requested 
approval to move $1,493 to the general operating fund to bring the reserve in balance for the loan and 
to move $566 from the general operating fund to bring the Customer Meter Deposit reserve in balance.  
Iryn made a motion to make the transfers, Sheila seconded.  Motion approved. 
 
Daniel made a motion to accept the 2022 Annual Financial Report, Iryn seconded.  Motion approved. 
 
 
 



Discussion and possible action – system improvements: 
 
Shannon noted that there were 5 leaks in the last 3 months that had to be repaired.  There is significant 
electrical upgrades that need to be done at the pumps.  There was general discussion regarding the 
possibility of funding grants to finance system upgrades.  We discussed the possibility of increasing the 
rates, implementing a tiered rate system, etc.  Shannon will provide a breakdown of the monthly water 
meter fee and the water sales going forward so we can analyze how increasing fees would impact 
revenue. 
 
Bylaw updates – tabled  
 
Next scheduled meeting – August 21, 2023 
 
No Executive Session 
 
Iryn suggested that we have a certificate of insurance on file for Jeremy Whitson who does repairs. 
 
Shannon is on vacation 6/4 – 6/12 and 6/24 – 7/2.  Sheila will answer the phone during this time. 
 
Daniel made a motion to adjourn, Sheila seconded.  Motion approved. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




































